Harriers Netball Club AGM
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Monday 31st August 2023, 7:00pm

Online via Zoom
Present
Gemma Atkin (Sophie Atkin), Eleanore Bain (Iona Tempest), Nikki Brown, Rosie Butters, Harley Dennison, Alison Gibson, Katy Gibson, Karen Oldfield, Sam Oliver, Carolyn Owen, Nicola Shone, Ami Storer, Jess Thyer, Julia Yates (Izzy Rigby-Yates)
Apologies
Ebose Asagwara (Ada Asagwara), Nicki Boumford, Heather Challinor (Izabelle Challinor), Victoria Copeland (Isabella Copeland), Grace Cox, Emma Lawton-Adams, Rachel Hurst (Sienna Hurst), Chrissie Langley, Emma Lea (Holly Lea), Kerry Longson (Penny Longson), Ann Marie Symonds (Madison Symonds), Alison Ratcliffe (Dina & Elia Ratcliffe), Shona Thompson, Daina Watts, Laura Wilson, Emily Wooliscroft
Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of last AGM produced and agreed, signed off as a true statement.

Chair’s Reports
Thanks to you all for your hard work, commitment and support for the club over the last season. It’s been a season of growth and that has been made possible by the positive environment we all ensure at this club. This has been the first season where I feel like things have not been impacted by COVID and so it’s been nice to see all areas of the club out in full force again!

The junior sector continues to develop and it has been really positive to see all age groups represented in local competitions. A big thank you to all the volunteers that support the junior sector – without you we wouldn’t be able to continue; to all the coaches, officials and parents we appreciate you.
The seniors unfortunately made the decision to reduce the number of squads for the 2022/23 season, but the three squads that remained were strong and committed. Finishing positions were not where they should have been, but injuries, pregnancies, work commitments, etc. impacted the teams across the winter season. However, if the summer league is anything to go by I’m confident that teams will excel this year. Thanks to the coaches, officials and captains/team managers for all they did this year in organising the senior teams – a very small group who do everything they can for the teams and I appreciate your support more than you know. 
The focus this year was on making everything we do player-friendly and player-centric, and I feel that we can put a big tick against it! I would really like to see this continue across the new season, with us being more explicit to our players when we see positive play/behaviour and the exhibition of leadership qualities, etc. It would be great to build confidence in everyone that they are more than just a player on a team – they are instrumental individuals to our success as a club. I hope that this will attract more voices into our committee to have a say on the important matters that move us forward.

The new season is nearly upon us and we look forward to welcoming you all back; here is to an enjoyable and successful season ahead 😊
Financial Statement 2022/23 and Fees 2023/24 Season
See statement provided by Karen Oldfield (attached).
Fees, agreed and set as follows:

	23/24 Season
	Single Fee
(due 30.09.23)
	Instalment (set up by 01.10.23)

	A/B/C Teams
	£110
	£125

	Blaze
	£170
	£185

	U16/U14
	£160
	£175

	Bee Netball/U12
	£130
	£145

	Junior Training Partner
	£110
	£125


Annual Reports

Health & Safety Lead (Jess Thyer)
Not a lot of activity regarding H&S thankfully! A standard Risk Assessment was produced for the club and is live on the club website. Managers of junior and senior sectors requested to gain the Risk Assessments for training venues for display on the website too.
Assistant Secretary (VACANT)

No report. All courses accessible via the England Netball website, with everything completed remotely.
Congratulations to Paige Bourne, Gaynor Gee, Katy Gibson and Alison Ratcliffe for successfully passing their INTO Officiating Awards this season. Alison Ratcliffe has also successfully passed her Level 1 Coaching Award. We have Julia Yates and Alison Ratcliffe attending their Level 2 Coaching Award this upcoming season, and Sarah Dean who has completed her INTO Course and is now practicing ready for testing. Support is available through the club for anyone interested in obtaining qualifications over the course of the new season – please ask.

Head Coach (VACANT)

No report.
Junior Manager (Carolyn Owen)
JUNIOR REPORT 2022/23 – Carolyn Owen (Junior Manager/Coach), Gaynor Gee (Coach) Alison Ratcliffe (Coach)

COVID

Thankfully all the covid restrictions were lifted for the start of the 2022/23 season. Hopefully we have all learnt some valuable lessons should it ever happen again.

TRAINING

St Peters CofE Academy continued to be our junior training venue. The change of venue, and all the hard work to increase junior participation during 2021/22 had worked and, although we lost 3 key U14 players who moved to Fenton NC, we began 2022/23 season with enough young players for 1 x U12 team (Ignite), 2 x U14 teams (Sparks and Flames) and 1 x U16 team (Blaze) all playing in the County Junior Development League. The age group we identified as needing to increase during 2022/23 was Bee Netball. Initially, training times remained the same as 2021/22 with our few remaining Bee Netballers training at the same time as U12 Ignite i.e. 6-7pm. U14s trained 7pm to 8pm and U16 Blaze trained from 8pm to 9pm. As numbers steadily increased, especially in the Bee Netball (Year 5) age group, training was extended to start at 5.30pm giving both U10 Flickers and U12 Ignite at least 30 mins training time on their own as a squad. Gaynor soon had enough players and decided she wanted to enter a Bee Netball team (Flickers) into the County Spring League from January 2023.
By the end of the 2022/2023 season, we had increased overall participation to:

Bee Netballers (Years 3 to 5) = 15

U12s (Year 6 and 7s) = 10

U14s (Year 8s and 9s) = 21

U16s (Year 10 and 11 Blaze) = 9

The “End of the Season Fun Tournament and Presentation” on Sunday 9 th July was a great success with over 60 players, family members and friends making up 6 teams of mixed ages. The teams’ Captains were the Blaze girls and Scarlett Smith’s “Goal Diggers” won the tournament. Afterwards we held the 2022/23 Junior Club presentation and, as well as thanking and recognising our parent volunteers, we gave out the following awards:

U10 Flickers: Most Improved – Isabelle Whitehead, Coach’s Player – Lucy Millward/ Sophie Grange, Newbie award Isabella Copeland.

U12 Ignite: Most Improved: Emily Shaw, Coach’s Player: Kara Dean, Newbie award: Livia Dark

U14 Sparks: Most Improved: Madi Symonds, Coach’s Player: Grace Dukes

U14 Flames: Most Improved: Sienna Hurst, Coach’s Player: Nell Clarke, Newbie award: Tiger Allport-Vyse

U16 Blaze: Most Improved: Isabella Rigby-Cope &amp; Olivia Keeling, Coach’s Player: Scarlett Smith,

Harriers Blaze: Players’ Player Megan Davies

Junior Volunteer of the Year: Lily Wilde

Overall Junior Coach’s Player of The Year: Grace Cox
COMPETITION & QUALIFICATION SUCCESS

Newcastle Summer League 2022 – we entered the U12, U14 and U16 divisions with all our teams. Some good performances in challenging matches. It was the first time that some of our newer players had played in matches.
Staffordshire County Junior League – our teams went from strength to strength and had some really good games.

U14 Flames – County Junior Spring League Division U14 B Winners

U10 Flickers – County Junior Spring League Bee Netball U10 Division Winners

Stoke-on-Trent League – Blaze Division 4 Runners Up

Sandbach Tournament – July 1st and 2nd - ALL our Junior Teams entered this year.

INTO Officiating – Gaynor Gee and Alison Ratcliffe passed. Lily Wilde and Sarah Dean attended a course.

STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY PERFORMANCE ACADEMY

We didn’t have any County players at the beginning of the season but after Christmas an opportunity arose and both Nell Clarke and Tania Jeevanandan were selected to attend County sessions for their age group which is great.
This season would not have been possible without the help of the following people: Many thanks to

COACHES / UMPIRES – Gaynor Gee, Carolyn Owen, Alison Ratcliffe, Julia Yates, Sarah Dean, Paige Bourne and Lily Wilde.

PARENT VOLUNTEERS – TEAM MANAGERS/SCORERS/FIRST AIDERS – Alison Doherty, Jo Davies, Dionne Willis, Kerry Longson, Janette Dukes, Gemma Atkin, Emily Grange, Dan Millward, Jan Garner.
Social and Fundraising Officer (Shona Thompson)

No report. No activity this year organised directly through the Officer. Teams/sectors continue to run their own competitions (fun tournaments, boys vs girls, etc.) and social activities. Next season we will look to provide opportunities for the club to get together as a whole.
Publicity Officer (Jess Thyer)

Work continually ongoing with the website, although not as active as previous years. All the hard work we invested previously to get this working for us has made it much easier year in year out. Please check your sector information and let Jess/Sam know of any updates required. 
It would be nice to keep Twitter/Facebook active – match reports are not regular enough, or are too long to put on this platform. Please can captains/team managers think about this as we move into the new season. Short and sweet is better!
Captains Reports

Senior Teams

A Team (Nikki Brown)

Harriers A finished overall 6th in the 2022/2023. Not where we would want to finish and certainly not reflective of our potential but despite the league position we had a really positive season with a committed and hard working team. With new combinations in both the shooting and defensive circle and all players working hard to establish strong playing relationships with each other throughout the court. What’s more is everyone had a really enjoyable season (I hope) and enjoyed playing the game they love. We excelled in some matches really showing what we can achieve whilst equally coming out of other matches knowing we can get them next time!! We have an exciting season coming with new players joining and an oldie coming back :) a personal thank you for everyone making what can be a tricky job a really enjoyable one… lovely girls lovely team who are committed, passionate and  work hard whilst making sure we had some much needed fun and competition!

There has been some fantastic netball by all the team…everyone deserves the detail of how pivotal they have been to the team but I’d be writing an essay.

This season’s Captain’s Player is Chrissie Langley. Chrissie shows up to every match with a big smile, always giving it 100%, eager to do the best she can, supportive of her team, never moans or groans and doesn’t give herself enough credit for the commitment and effort she puts in match in and match out. We have some incredible players on our team so this has been a difficult one but Chrissie has shown up week in and out and is constantly improving which is everything we ask for of our players and team.
B Team (Sophie Bohanan)

Harriers B started off the season strong taking wins against teams top of the Division 2 table, really showing that we had the performance as a squad to move back up to division 1. Unfortunately mid season we suffered a few significant injuries, which led to a smaller squad and a number of players playing out of position. Despite this, the passion and determination of the girls never faltered and albeit we faced into some losses, the team kept their heads up to finish 5th in the division, a great result!

This year’s Captain’s Player is Lexi Pearl. Lexi stepped up to the mark to play out of position on several occasions as GK. She took it in her stride, always put in 100% effort and has become a key asset in defence. On top of this she is definitely our ‘hype girl’ always giving the girls a boost when needed.. a true team player.

C Team (Beth Phillips/Alison Gibson)

BP: The C team have had a really positive season this past year! From a team that were struggling and losing almost every match in the previous season to finding their feet this year, the girl’s dedication to training and drive to improve led to a huge change in their play, which saw us winning matches and only missing out by a few points in the matches that we did lose. The winter season has been such a positive experience for the team, which sets them off on an amazing foot for the next season. Good luck girls!

This year’s Captain’s Player is Lily Steele. She’s massively improved this past season, creating space and opportunities, and improving her shooting accuracy.

AG: The winter league was challenging, playing against some really good opposition. The girls did manage a few wins and also when comparing the first half of the season to the second half (when both matches were played) on all but one game C team managed to reduce the goal difference so although they didn’t manage the win they certainly were improving their game play which was great.

The summer league has been really good with no games being cancelled. Again the improvement made by the girls has been fantastic with only 2 games where they have not managed to score over half goals and they also managed 4 wins, finishing mid table which is amazing.

The girls continue to keep their positive attitude and always come to matches wanting to push themselves, they have certainly come together as a team, discuss game plans and suggesting improvements during matches which is great to see. Im definitely looking forward to seeing their progression in the Winter League 23/24 and hopefully some good competitive matches.
Everyone has progressed so much this year, but my Manager’s Player goes to Izzy Boughey. The way she reads the ball and finds space through the court is something that is to be admired. She has come on so much in both her match play and her confidence as a player – keep it up.

Junior Teams

Blaze (Grace Cox)

Really enjoyable season, especially with the promotion to division 3. The summer has given us chance to play some of the division 3 teams which has given us the experience to see the difference of the divisions. We’ve had some good challenges which has allowed us to develop as players. We are really pleased to be welcoming Nell to the team but obviously going to miss Alison and Ava so so much who have been an integral part of Harriers blaze. Looking forward to next season!

Summary of junior activities identified in the Junior Manager report.

Amendments/Ratification of Policies
CAPS Paperwork
The CAPS programme is currently suspended by England Netball. Therefore, we will not be updating any club action plans until we know of the process for future accreditation. Agreed by the committee on 10th August 2023.
England Netball Policies

A number of key England Netball policies have been updated across the season. These have ramifications for Harriers-specific documentation. Agree that all mandatory England Netball policies are accepted by the club, and documentation updated to express this new information?
Gain additional authority for the committee to amend any policies to align to new England Netball guidance over the course of the season, as appropriate?
Key Harriers Documents
Club Constitution, Volunteer Policy, Codes of Conduct: updated and aligned to England Netball’s recommended statements.
Rules and Pricing Policy: fee structure amended in light of the new fees and fee system as discussed by the Treasurer.

All key policies and statements agreed and signed by relevant committee members. Links to England Netball policies verified and updated, where appropriate.
Club Handbooks to be updated with new policies, signatures and information as per the above.

Should any major changes need to occur to paperwork then the club will convene an Extra Ordinary General Meeting (EOGM) during the season.

Election of Officers
	POST
	HOLDER 2022-23
	HOLDER 2023-24

	Chair
	Sam Oliver
	Sam Oliver

	Treasurer
	Karen Oldfield
	Karen Oldfield

	Secretary
	Ami Storer
	Ami Storer

	Safeguarding Officer
	Lead: Nicola Shone

Officers: Alison Gibson
	Alison Gibson

Julia Yates

	Volunteer Coordinator
	Alison Gibson
	Alison Gibson

	Junior Representative
	Megan Davies
	

	H&S Lead
	Jess Thyer
	Jess Thyer

	Assistant Secretary (inc. Courses/Tournaments)
	VACANT
	Harley Dennison

	Assistant Treasurer
	VACANT
	Alison Gibson

	Head Coach
	VACANT
	Role to be subsumed into the Chair’s responsibilities

	Junior Manager*
	Carolyn Owen
	Carolyn Owen

	Junior Officers*
	Gaynor Gee
	Gaynor Gee
Alison Ratcliffe

Julia Yates

	Social & Fundraising Officer
	Lead: Shona Thompson

Officers: Member appointed from each team
	Lead: Shona Thompson

Officers: Member appointed from each team**

	Publicity Officer
	Jess Thyer
	Jess Thyer


* Junior Manager – Junior Officers: Succession planning required for the 2024/25 season. Carolyn Owen will resign post but will still be around the support. Getting the Junior Officers more involved in the admin tasks this year will be a priority – all will be granted access to Harriers junior email account.

** Social Officers – Shona has requested that we have named people from each team so club activities can be better organised. Volunteers for teams to be identified ASAP. Already identified: Gemma Atkin, U11; Katy Gibson, Harriers C.

Captains and First Aiders required for each position: to be agreed and appointed at the first management committee meeting of the season

League Committee Members:

SOT League – Sam Oliver (Chair), Carolyn Owen (Division 4 Liaison), Alison Gibson and Julia Yates
Staffordshire County Netball Association – Sam Oliver (Officiating Lead) and Carolyn Owen
Staffordshire Junior SCNA – Carolyn Owen and Gaynor Gee
Dates for Diary
SoT League Officiating Forum – 4th September @ Fenton Manor

Training – 5th September (Juniors) and 7th September (Seniors)
Joyce Haynes Tournament – 11th September

First Junior league matches – 17th/24th September

First SoT matches – 18th September
Meeting closed at 8:12 pm
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